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Our vision at Derwent Vale Primary and Nursery School is - every voice matters and should be 

heard. 

We have been very busy since returning to school in September. During our first council 

meeting, pupils asked if we could hold a school Halloween disco and the school council came up 

with some good ideas which we put to the fundraising team, who are working hard to make this 

happen. 

The councillors also wanted to do something different and exciting this year to celebrate 

Halloween and came up with the idea of having a pumpkin carving competition within school. 

They decided to hold this on the day of Halloween and each class will compete against each 

other with a sweet treat up for grabs! 

The school councillors are currently working hard to set up a healthy tuck shop again this year, 

getting pupil input to what's on offer. This will be up and running after half term. 

It was brought to the attention of one of our councillors that there is a lot of litter lying around 

the village. We hope over the upcoming months that as a school, we can organise and get out 

and do a litter pick. 

 


